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City of Clearwater, Kansas Sedgwick County
Park Advisory Board - MINUTES

September 17, 2020 6:30 PM
Clearwater City Hall

1. Call to Order
Dillon called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

2. Roll Call
The following board members were present:
Craig Mellon, Wes Spohr and Samantha Dillon. Tawney Fisher and Connie Fleming were absent

The following staff member was present:
Courtney Zollinger, City Clerk and Chadd Posch, Parks and Facility Superintendent.

3. Approval of the July 23, 2020 Meeting Notes

Motion: Mellon moved, Spohr seconded to approve the minutes. Voted and passed unanimously.

4. Business
a. Pickleball Striping

Posch presented a new quote from Mid-American Courtworks that included striping only of one
tennis court into two pickleball courts. The cost to stripe only is $700.00. Posch explained the
original quote included resurfacing the tennis courts and his opinion there is nothing wrong with
the courts themselves. Dillon asked what type of striping Mid-American Courtworks would use.
Posch reported they would be using an epoxy paint for the striping so it should be quite durable.
Posch suggested moving forwarding with striping of one court and see if it gets used. If the courts
get used frequently the board could look at putting more money into the courts in the future.
The board liked the idea of only spending the $700 on the courts for now.

Motion: Mellon moved, Spohr seconded to approve the proposal from Mid-American Courtworks for
striping one tennis court into two pickleball courts for $700. Voted and passed unanimously.

Dillon asked for Posch and Zollinger to keep the board in the loop on the progress of the project.

b. Playground Equipment
Posch stated that the board received several images for playground equipment ideas for the
Chisholm Trail Sports Complex during the last meeting. He was hoping that the board would be
able to narrow some ideas down so we can try and put together a project to present to Council.
Through all the images from Athco Landscape Structures the board narrowed it down to designs
6359, 4317, and 6318. Zollinger and Posch will contact Athco and get pricing for turnkey
installation on the sets as well as look into grants that could be available as well for the project.

5. Other Business

Posch stated that at the next meeting he would like to introduce resurfacing the basketball court at City
park with Play On All Weather. He asked them to search the product so we could talk about it at the next
meeting.
Dillon asked where we were with the park shelters. Zollinger stated we were waiting to hear back from
Wayne Berntsen to schedule a meeting to go over plans. She said PEC would like an opportunity to look at
the project. Zollinger and Posch said that would be great. Dillon is going to set up a time for Nick Staib
with PEC to come meet with Posch and Zollinger
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6. Next Meeting
October 15, 2020 – Dillon said she would not be at the next meeting.

7.  Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 7:14




